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WE‘RE BAAAAACK 
 

 The phrase may be trite, but we have waited almost 18 months to say it.  
The Covid-19 Pandemic has taken its toll. We have survived isolation, boredom, anger, 
frustration, etc. However, now all is forgiven and as of June 29, 2021, the Town of  
Wallingford, commensurate with the Governor's Executive Order No. 12A, has given  
clearance for the OEM to be fully open for Radio Business. That means we can have  
club meetings and Saturday mornings and other events in the OEM.   
 
However, a sign-in sheet is still required and NOTE: MASKS MUST BE WORN  
INSIDE THE OEM IF YOU ARE NOT VACCINATED AND 6 FEET DISTANCING  
MAINTAINED.   
 
 The Pandemic is not over yet.  If you are sick – PLEASE, STAY HOME and get 
better before you come to the Firehouse. Connecticut is doing well but again, PLEASE, 
if you have not been vaccinated, do so ASAP. It is safe. We have already dipped an 
electronic toe in the ether at Field Day with a small group attending the event in the 

OEM, and all went well. 
 
 As a Club, we now have decisions to make: will the Coffee Cup Net evaporate;  
will Saturday morning bagels from Neil‟s and Jeff‟s N1AKN radio repair restart; will 
MARC Business and Activities Meetings be in person - still Zoom, or a hybrid of both? 
Will the Radio Room bristle with hams anxious to get OnAir once more from W1NRG?   
 
 The Leadership Group already will have discussed these issues and have   
presented recommendations to the Club; things move quickly in 2021.    We have grown 
much during the Pandemic we now stand at well over 100 members. We have lost some 
very dear friends and shed many tears along the way.  We have learned to rely on each 
other in many new ways – as fox hunters, as POTA friends, as Zoom-mates.  Now we 
can resume our Club activities much like before. It will be good to get back together. I 
look forward to seeing many of you in person again, looking out at your smiling faces 
and declaring:   
 
          “This Meriden Amateur Radio Club Meeting is now called to order”.    
 
Welcome Home! 
 
Ed W1YSM 
President, MARC 

PRESIDENT’S COLUMN,  JULY KEY KLIX 

The President’s Podium    Ed Snyder W1YSM President 
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Stephen Bruce Tripp (K1iiG) of Wallingford passed on June 22, 2021 after 
a 9-month battle with glioblastoma brain cancer. He was born in Hartford, 
CT on January 12, 1944 to Rollin and Catherine (Patterson) Tripp. 
 He grew up in Hartford, Bloomfield and Jewett City, CT. He was proud of 
his British roots and of being Griswold High Class of '62 Best Dancer. A 
self-proclaimed geek, he studied electronics at Hartford State Technical 
College. Steve's passion was Ham Radio. He proudly earned his Amateur 
Radio Operator's License at age 14. His expertise landed him a life-long 

job at SNET (now AT&T) where he claimed bragging rights to "making the first cell phone call in 
CT." Steve leaves behind his wife, Marsha (Badenhop-Tinella) Tripp; grandsons, Devon and Dy-
lan Tripp of Jewett City, CT; sisters Claudia (Bob) Stratton of Murietta, CA and Kathy Schweickert 
of Venice FL; two nephews and loving caregiver, Deb Negralle. In addition, he leaves step-
daughters, Gina Carlson and Angie Tinella, four step-grandchildren and two step-great-
grandchildren. Steve always said his friends were family. Family from across the country that he 
leaves include classmates from high school and college; coworkers from SNET; Ham Radio Bud-
dies (ARRL) where his call sign K1iiG was known around the world; lodge members from Wal-
lingford Elks #1365 and members of the VFW Post #591. One of Steve's favorite sayings was 
"Readers are Leaders and Writers are Brighter." In that spirit, donations may be made to Literacy 
Volunteers, 5 Science Park #1, New Haven, CT 06511 or to CT Hospice, 100 Double Beach Road, 
Branford, CT 06405 who treated Steve like a family member. Steve's family will receive visitors on 
Sunday, June 27th from 2:00 - 4:00 PM at B.C. Bailey Funeral Home, 273 S. Elm St., Wallingford. A 
celebration of life will follow at 4:00 PM. Interment at Center Street Cemetery in Wallingford will 

be at the convenience of the family. 

 88's and 73's to an unforgettable Silent Key. 

IN MEMORIUM     STEVE TRIPP K1IIG 

I was out of state for Field Day but was able to visit the Richmond VA radio club (W4RAT) field Day.  They ran 3A and has 
3 wire loop antennas attached to light poles at the adjacent football field. They were also doing VE testing concurrently. 
Allan Johnson WA3J said to say hi to John Bee. 
Eric KB1JL 
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Secretary Report & Minutes of the Meriden Amateur Radio Club               

                  Bart Toftness N1BRL , Secretary 

                  JUNE 10 , 2021 ZOOM BUSINESS MEETING 

Meeting was called to order by President W1YSM at 19:30 local 
Normal introductions were omitted as all attendees (34) are self-identified in ‗Zoom‘ ,K1RCT, KE1AY, W1DQ, 
N1BRL, KC1DOY, N1LES, K1STM, K1WJL, KE1AU, KB1JL, KC1ISI, KC1NQE, W1EDX, N1GNV, AB1DQ, 
W1YSM, KC1HDB, K1VDF, KC2MLH, WB1GYZ, K1JCF, KC1OYN, K1LYP, WA1ZVY, NZ1J, KC1OYM, 
WV2LKM, KC1KQH, KC1PBQ, N1API, WA1TRY, N1ZN, K1LHO, W3APC.  
Announcements (W1YSM), No new announcements. 
Secretary‘s Report (N1BRL) May meeting minutes were approved by majority vote. 
N1BRL presented 1 application for new membership.  W1TK Ron Wakefield was approved by a show of 
hands on Zoom without objection.  Membership is now 111. No correspondence to report. 
Treasurer‘s Report (K1WJL) was read by Dave. Details are available from Dave upon request.  The annual 
audit will be done by N1ZN, K1LHO and K1WJL in the next week. 
The complete treasures report is available to members upon request. 
Station Manager‘s Report (K1RCT) some of the items in the SAM Report were: weather station Wi-Fi  
disconnect, repair of the 2 meter 70 centimeter CERT antenna, repair of the Buddy Pole Antenna System, 
results of the first club flea market, and registration of the club call sign with POTA and SOTA so members 
can submit activations. 
The SAM report is available upon request. 
Standing Committees and working groups 
Entertainment/Activities, – There was a discussion of Field Day planning in 2 weeks and Lark in the Park 
next month. 
Technical, No interference reported. 
Scholarship, N1ZN, K1LHO, KC1ISI and K1RCT will review the three scholarship applications this year. 
Publicity, – No report. 
Repeater, – Repeater committee meeting is scheduled for 12 June. 
Other Activities, NZ1J reports there is continued interest and support for the unsanctioned fox hunts with a 
few new hunters. Both NZ1J and KC1NQE are active in Parks On The Air (POTA) and Summits On The Air 
(SOTA) with many club members supporting their activations. There were no contest activations to report. 
The club nets all continue with AB1DQ requesting volunteers to be Net Control Ops for the TechNet Net 
along with topic suggestions.  N1API reminded us the Castle Craig Chapter of Ten Ten International will 
have its Summer QSO Party on 7-8 August with details to follow. 
Website, The website is maintained and updated regularly with current information. Moving it to a new  
platform is a long range project for now. 
Instruction VE /Training, KE1AY reports there is one candidate scheduled for the coming VE session on 12 
June. 
WARG/EMCOM/Aux Com, We continue to be limited in the number of members that are permitted inside the 
EOC on weekends but there are suggestions that we may be able to return to closer to normal operations 
soon. 
Old Business, One of the 3 membership certificate templates is complete and the other 2 are near  
completion.  They should soon be available on the website for downloading and printing by members. 
New Business, The town of Wallingford was pleased with our ―CQ Santa‖ program last year and has  
requested we conduct it again this year.  This year‘s ―Lark in the Park‖ will be at Marcus Cook Park on 22 
July.  K1LYP will coordinate. Various options to honor Bill, W1KKF were offered for consideration at a later 
date.  W1YSM announced he plans for business meetings to be of a hybrid format utilizing in person and 
Zoom formats once we are able to resume in person meetings at the EOC.  N1GNV reminded the  
membership that next year will be the 75th club anniversary. 
Voting Summary for the April meeting 
1 New member was affirmed by majority without dissent. 
May minutes were approval. 
Marcus Cook Park was selected for Lark in the park buy majority show of hands on ―Zoom‖ without  
objection. 
Meeting was adjourned at 20:37 
Respectfully submitted, 
Bart Toftness, N1BRL 
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Business Meeting  Thursday July 8  ZOOM Only 
 Although we have been cleared for full use, the Leadership team felt that certain           

logistics still have to be worked out before we can resume full meetings.  It was discussed to have a 
hybrid plan in place so that members who decide that they do not want to attend physically can still 

participate via ZOOM.                        Meeting ID:  986 6795 0047   Password:    308019  

Activity Meeting   Thursday July 22nd   LARK IN THE PARK    
 at the Marcus Cooke Park, 9 Rock Hill Road Wallingford.  From about 5:30pm—9pm   
directions are included………. 
 The Club provides the Burgers & Hot Dogs with fixins, Soda & Water….. You are encouraged 
to bring your favorite side dish, chips, dips etc….. John K1LYP has volunteered to do the  
coordinating for the side dishes, please email K1LYP with your item that you are bringing so we do 
not end up with 20 pounds of potato salad... 
 N1GNV is doing the grillin but not to worry as a Doctor will be on site all evening, although he 
wont do much other than to tell you your blood type… 
 Marcus Cooke Park was our Field Day location for quite a few years when we went out into the 
fields for a ―Real Ham‖ event as SK Bill W1KKF would say .  It is on the east side of Wallingford just 
a tad from the Choate school.  Take Christian Lane through Choate ,  Christian Lane becomes  
Durham Road, take a right onto Rock Hill Road, the park is on your right about 100 yards  up. 
 
From previous experience, we suggest a bottle or two of bug repellent.  Thankfully the CICADA 
swarms have been concentrating down south but we still have a good mosquito population to deal 
with. 

2021 MARC Frank Darmofalski Scholarship winner announced: 
 The 2021 recipient recently announced by Scholarship chair Jim Savage is Annie Patel  
from Maloney High who will be attending Drexel University this fall.  We will hopefully have some  
details on her presentation ceremony shortly…. 

Rob K1RCT will be conducting a survey in the near future via a ―SURVEY MONKEY‖ on the topic of 
our proposed upcoming Christmas Party in December.  We would like to know if you think your 
coming, bringing your spouse or guest?, etc   President Ed is hard at work planning the event and 
would love your response.  This is just a survey, not a commitment . 

STEVE KC1SA FOUND THIS AT 
NEILS DONUT SHOP… 
ON A REFRIGERATOR 

THINK THIS IS WITHIN CODE?? 
MAYBE MORSE CODE FOR SOS!! 

WELL JUST THINK ABOUT 
THIS….. 
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Tales of the Non-Sanctioned Fox Hunts  

DAVE TIPPING NZ1J 
X 

Tales of the    “##### “  On The Air    Events  

OR 

PARKS——PEAKS——ISLANDS——PARKING LOTS—-TRAILS—-TENTS 

CONGRATULATIONS ARE IN ORDER TO DAVE NZ1J WHO ALMOST SINGLEHANDEDLY ENGAGED 
THE CLUB THROUGH A PANDEMIC BY HIDING THROUGHOUT WALLINGFORD & SURROUNDING 
AREAS AS A BUNCH OF HAMS KEPT THE GASOLINE COMPANIES AFLOAT LOOKING FOR HIM.   
 
AND TO ROB K1RCT WHO ADDED TO EXXON‘S PROFITS WITH HIS SUNDAY MORNING FIAB‘S 

 
NOW DAVE DID IT AGAIN AS HE STARTED THE PARKS ON THE AIR MOVEMENT AND EVEN GOT  
NEWCOMER SHAWN KC1NQE HIKING THROUGH THE WOODS AND EVEN CONVINCING TED 
KC1DOY TO HIKE UP A MOUNTAIN TO BRING HIM A PENCIL…   AND JOHN KC1KQH HAS JUMPED 
INTO THE MIX ALSO…... 

FROM THE EDITOR ( K1WJL ) : 

Don't dismiss lead acid batteries.  Properly maintained, they are a good bang for the buck.   Where we live on a 
dirt road up on a small mountain top, the power lines are often knocked out as tree branches grow and touch 
the power lines.  Usually this causes a sort outage of 1 to 6 hours before they can get on site to cut away the 
limbs and reset the power.  I got tired of dragging the a generator out of the 
garage, gassing it up and hooking it up for short times.   My solution was a 
pair of commercial Golf Cart batteries and a pure sine wave 1500 watt  
continuous duty (3000 surge) inverter.   
The batteries are large and weight about 80 lbs each.  They are occasionally 
sold new locally for about 90 bucks each.  They provide about 215 Amp Hours 
of power and run all the essentials in my house for about 6 to 8 hours.   Any 
longer than that and I switch over to the generator.   
Been using this system now for 2 years and have had about 6 outages. Never 
needed the generator.   
The emergency backup power break out box is zoned so I can turn on or off 
the power to any of the 4 zones controlling lights and plugs in the living room, 
Kitchen (refrigerator) dining room, furnace room (and the furnace in the base-
ment where the batteries are stored, all the house electronics (modem, 
routers, computers, etc) various lights and plugs, the garage and of course 
the ham shack.  Longest outage I've run on only batteries was about 6 hours 
last Winter.   Was nice to only have to walk downstairs to the basement and 
turn on the inverter and move a few switches on Aux power panel.  Sure beat 
trudging out in the snow storm and putzing with the generator.   Batteries are 
not the biggest .. only 215 amp hours.  Plan to pick another pair before next 
winter.   Got 'em on sale new at Batteries Plus Bulbs in Manchester .. 90 
bucks each when on sale.   Outlet to the left is where either the basement Inverter or the external feed from the 
outside generator is plugged in.  The four zones have 3 - position switches for Gen/Invert.  - Off - Line.  The In-
verter was originally around $300 but I found a solar panel outfit that was closing them out at 120 bucks.   
73, WA1TRY - Rich  
 

AN ANTERESTING ARTICLE PICKED OFF THE EMAILS FROM RICH WA1TRY 
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Thanks to All that operated, visited, supervised, learned, brought pizza, brought banana bread, brought  
Gatorade, conversed, cajoled, teased and otherwise had some fun. 
We had seventeen (17) Operators some of which were unable to make contacts. 
Some operators had to deal with a ―radio emergency‖; the FT-950 stopped putting out power at the very start 
(update via Jeff – finals are shot, about $75). 
We swapped the VHF/UHF FT-991a into the HF bench and continued. What‘s a Field Day without some sort of 
emergency? 
FD log and entry have been uploaded to ARRL. 
Here are some of the statistics. 
                    FD Summary Sheet 
                    Start Date : 2021-06-26 
                    CallSign Used : W1NRG 
                    Operator(s) : W1NRG 
                    Operator Category : MULTI-OP 
                    Assisted Category : ASSISTED 
                    Band : ALL 
                    Power : LOW 
                    Mode : MIXED 
                    Default Exchange : 2F CT 
                    Gridsquare : FN31NK 
                    Club/Team : Meriden ARC 
                    Software : N1MM Logger+ 1.0.9161.0 
                    Band   Mode  QSOs     Pts  Pt/Q 
                    3.5  LSB      5       5   1.0 
                    7  CW      18      36   2.0 
                    7  LSB     75      75   1.0 
                    14  CW      17      34   2.0 
                    14  USB     58      58   1.0 
                    21  USB     23      23   1.0 
                    28  USB     15      15   1.0 
                    Total  Both   211     246   1.2 
                     Score : 492 
 

                                                              EDITORS COMMENT / K1WJL 
TO THWART AN EXPECTED OUTCRY OF DISAPPOINTMENT BY UNKNOWING MEMBERS...THE TOWN OF WALLINGFORD 
UNEXPECTEDLY DROPPED ALL MAJOR RESTRICTIONS JUST PRIOR TO THE BEGINNING OF FD THEREBY LETTING US 
REVERT TO PRE-COVID OPERATING STYLE……   
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HAROLD WJ1B   & JOHN N1GNV ELSIE KB1IFZ & ERIC KB1EHE JOHN N1GNV & KRISTIN KC1ISI 

BOB WB1GYZ & ED W1YSM 

KRIS KC1ISI, RICK KC1OYN & 
JOHN K1LYP 

MIKE K1MMK, BRIAN KC1OYM &  
DOUGLAS WA1SFH 

JOHN K1LYP, MIKE K1MMK & BART N1BRL 
RICH KE1RC(VISITOR), DAVE NZ1J, ED W1YSM, 

MIKE K1LHO & BOB WB1GYZ 

BART N1BRL, JEFF N1AKN & DAVE NZ1J JIM WA1ZVY,RICK KC1OYN & RICH KE1RC 

FIELD DAY AT THE OEM————ALMOST BACK TO NORMAL 
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ADVERTISEMENT FOR OLD HAMS ( wAS GOING TO SAY FArTS bUT…) 

 

DO YOU MISS THE GOOD OLE DAYS OF “ALLEN brADLEY” ???  

burnt fingers when you grabbed the wrong end of the soldering iron? 

Burnt forearm hair or singed eyebrows?? 

Now you can relive those days with the   

UP IN SMOKE Candle company 
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Elmer‘s Shack  The perfect place start or learn more about ham radio 
Sunday evenings @ 7:30 PM we have “Elmer‟s Shack” on Zoom where we offer support for new and prospective hams. During this 
meeting experienced hams are available to answer questions on a variety of topics. No question is too simple or obvious for this net.  
Zoom Meeting ID: 932 5667 9514; Passcode: 686029 
Tech Net 
1st & 3rd Thursdays @ 7:30 PM are “Tech Net” Zoom presentations on various technical topics by members and outside guest pre-
senters. Zoom Meeting ID: 928 4077 4064; Passcode: 677864 
MARC Activities Meeting 
4th Thursday is the monthly MARC Activities Meeting. These meetings are usually conducted at our club facility however during 
COVID restrictions they are on Zoom. They include presentations, discussions or hands on activities.  Similar but different from the 
Tech Net. ID: 925 1153 2783; Passcode: 000377 
Coffee Cup Net 
Every Saturday morning from 9:00 to noon we have an open house at our club facility.  It‟s an informal activity where hams gather 
and talk about various topics of interest, catch up on what‟s going on with each other, drink some coffee, eat donuts and bagels, get a 
radio repaired or programed or simply operate one of the stations rigs.  The Coffee Cup Net was born out of necessity due to COVID. 
Not being able to gather at the club instead we bring our own coffee and donuts to the repeater and catch up on things with each 
other.  All are welcome at the club facility but of course you need to be a ham to use the repeater, now W1NRG/R @ 147.36 PL 
162.2 
MARC Business Meeting 
2nd Thursday is the club business meeting held at the club facility or on Zoom as needed by COVID. Open to all members. 
Fox Hunts 
Saturday is the timed live „Fox Hunt‟ when one member hides with transmitters and everyone uses radio direction finding techniques 
to find him. At the fox we rag chew and discuss the details of the hunt. Sunday is a do it yourself search for the fox in a box, no rush 
at your leisure. 
. Zoom Meeting ID: 928 4077 4064; Passcode: 677864 
 
 

CAUTION: THESE PASSCODES & MTNG ID’S MAY HAVE CHANGED! 
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                 Castle Craig Chapter, 10/10 News             

                                Al N1API, Chapter Head 

There will be a Castle Craig Chapter Net on Friday August 6th 2021 on the club net frequency of 28.375.   
The purpose of this net is to kick off the 10-10 Winter QSO Party.  I hope that all club members will join 
in.  Even if you do not have a 10-10 number you are worth 1 point to the rest of us who do and are submitting 
logs.  The QSO party runs from 0000 UTC August 7th 2021 to 2359:59 August 8th 2021.If you are a paid up  
10-10 member your support of the club, and our chapter would be appreciated.  Please make as many  
contacts as you can, and submit your log for credit. Remember to mention that you would like to credit  
Castle Craig Chapter of 10-10 with your score. 
Log submission must be made by 8/13/21 by email to tentencontest@ten-ten.org You can also mail your log 
to the contest coordinator Dan Morris KZ3T, 3162 Covington Way, Lenoir, NC 28645. 
We will start taking checkins at 7:45 PM local time, (23:45UTC), and I will be the Net Control.  I would like a 
station to help with relays if needed.  The procedure is simple.  At 8 PM local time, (0000 UTC Aug. 7th), we 
will start from the top of the list, (myself), and I will give my 10-10 information, that is Call, Name, QTH (state),  
and 10-10 number.  The next station will be called and that person will give their information and then stand 
by.  We will proceed to the bottom of the list. The procedure is then repeated from the top to bottom of the 
list, except you will call all stations that you heard and QSL their information.  If you need a repeat on any  
information this is the time to ask for it. Once the last station is called they should have no calls to make  
because everyone has called them. 
I expect that this net should last no more than about 20 minutes. Also, as you talk to local, (Connecticut),  
stations on 10 meters and also on the different bands please mention this QSO party and ask them to check 
10 meters at times during the weekend to participate.  Please remind them that if they are in the local ground 
wave area and members of 10-10, that The Castle Craig Chapter of 10-10 is their local chapter and we would 
appreciate their support for the QSO Parties.  We've seen a few non MARC club members submitting their 
score for the chapter.  We'd like to see more.  Castle Craig usually finishes pretty well in the chapter  
standings.  We'd like to do better. 
If you have your collected 10-10 numbers sitting now is the time to send them in or go to the 10-10 web page 
at http://www.ten-ten.org/memship.html and either use the online shopping cart to join or fill out a paper 
application and mail it in.  There is a special three year incentive plan for $40.00 or you can join for the basic 
$15.00 a year.  10-10 has a membership plan with electronic delivery of the 10-10 News and there are special 
rates for new and rejoining members of $10.00 for one year and a three year incentive for $25.00.  It takes 
about three weeks to get your number back via mail but if you apply online your new number will come via 
email in just a few days.  Remember you need to be a paid up member for your log to count for awards and 
also toward the club score.  A good incentive for joining is that ALL 10-10 awards are FREE, and most if all 
do not require QSL cards and can be applied for via email.  You will receive award certificates by return mail, 
(or), for many, you can ask for a PDF certificate to put in your computer or post on your web pages.  For 
those members who are an OM/YL team there is A family membership rate.  It is a good way for both to join 
and get in on the fun. 
Even if you've decided that you are not interested in becoming a 10-10 member, you can still get on and give 
contacts out to those who are working the QSO Party.  Your point will be welcomed.  The 10-10 Officers and  
volunteers realize that 10 meters is staring to come of of it's minimum sunspot cycle but they still encourage 
everyone to work the QSO parties, check 10 meters out and make as many contacts as they can.  10-10 was 
formed to keep 10 meter band active so that it is not lost to other services and that idea is still paramount in 
the organization's  concepts. 
Also, you can submit a log as a checklog if you are not a paid up 10-10 member, (though I stress this would 
be good time to take advantage of the 3 year incentive offer).  And if you still decide that 10-10 is not your 
cup of tea but do get on and pass your information to others, you can also submit a log as a check log.  The 
purpose of 10-10 is to keep the band active and your log is a good way to demonstrate band activity. 
 
Please plan to attend and get the Summer 10-10 QSO party off to a rousing start! 
 
-73-   Al  N1API   
Castle Craig Chapter Chapter Head and Certificate Manager 

mailto:tentencontest@ten-ten.org
http://www.ten-ten.org/memship.html
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N1AKN Jeff Dwyer   21S 
N1API Al Kaiser                  21S 
N1BF          Patrick Dionne        21R 
N1BRL        Bart Toftness         23S 
N1FNE        Rod Lane                21R 
N1GNV John Bartscherer   21S 
N1GY          Geoff Haines          22S 
N1HCA        Susan South          20R 
N1IBE          Wade Martell          22S 
N1KGY       Chuck Ayers           20R 
N1LES        Joe Murray              21R 
N1MOB       Dan David               20R 
N1NAN Helen Spokes          20S 
N1OKF Bob Parisi                21R 
N1OKR Frank Ciccone  21S 
N1QYB William Wilecki Jr.  20S 
N1URO       Brian Rodgers        21R 
N1YLN        Edward O‘Lena       21R  
N1ZN James Savage        21S 
NZ1J Dave Tipping  22R 
W1AJK       Andrew Kazimer     22R 
W1BOB      Bob Lobley              21R 
W1DQ        John Elengo            22S 
W1EDX Paul Stasieluk  21S 
W1JKP       Kenth Astrom          21R 
W1KPS       Kevin Shields          20R 
W1LV         Steve Morley           21R 
W1NHS      Fred Ring                 20S 
W1NNZ      William Kosche III   20S      
W1POP      Fred Liedke  21S 
W1RCI        Ron Isaac Jr.           21R 
W1ST         Stephen Stimpson  20R 
W1TK         Ron Wakefield         22R 
W1UFO      Mike Cei   21R 
W1UKX      Greg Gherardi          22S 
W1XK       Stan Kugler              20S     
W1YSM      Ed Snyder             22R  
W3APC       James Cook            21S 
W9OTW      Debbie Foss            20R 
WA1FFT     Ray Irwin                  21S 
WA1JKR   John Rogus               21S 
WA1SFH   Douglas Sharafanowich    21S  
WA1TRY    Rich Aubin                    L 
WA1ZVY    Jim Martin                  28S 
WB1GGP   Jerry Shepard            21S 
WB1GYZ    Bob Biancur              21S 
WB8IMY     Steve Ford                 22R 
WJ1B          Harold Kramer          21S 
WV2LKM    Steve Waldmann       21S 
                    Ron Rogers               20S 
 

MEETINGS:      NORMALLY  
7:30PM  ON THE 2ND & 4TH THURSDAYS  

OF THE MONTH,  
UNLESS OTHERWISE POSTED,  

THE HOPE HILL ROAD FIREHOUSE / EOC  
143 HOPE HILL ROAD, WALLINGFORD 

ALL MEETINGS ARE CANCELLED 
UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE 

AB1DQ James Surprenant 22R 
AB1HB Charlie Dudac        21S 
AF1HS       Art   Fregeau      21S 
K1IIG          Steve Tripp / SK    21S 
K1JCF Joe Farrell  23S 
K1LHO     Mike Ash                 21S 
K1LYP John Yusza             23S 
K1MMK Mike MacKennedy 23R 
K1MVM      Mike Macri              21S 
K1RCT       Rob Cichon           23R 
K1SCI         Stuart  Isaac           20R 
K1STM        Anne West              21S 
K1TDO Todd Olsen             21R 
K1TGX  Jerry Molaver     23S 
K1MTD       Mary  Duval            21S 
K1RMA       Don Richards         21S 
K1VDF John Blevins          21S 
K1WJL Dave Swedock        22S 
K2LMR       Lou Caruso             21S 
KB1CIW      Bob Stephens        20S 
KB1EHE     Eric Knight             21R 
KB1FYL      Bob Carruthers 21S 
KB1IFZ Elsie Mathews        21R 
KB1JL        Eric Olsson             21S  
KB1LWS    Jeane Gherardi      22S 
KB1MFU John Ramadei        21R 
KB1MZG     Guy Allard              21S 
KB1SIT       Teresa Stephens    20S 
KB1SSN     Alex Dills   20R 
KB1TJD Gainne Jenkins  21S 
KB1TMC     Clare O‘Lena          21R  
KB1TTV      Jonathan Martin     26R 
KB1YFJ Glen Couture          21R 
KC1DOY Ted Renzoni            21S 
KC1GMD    Ralph Ring              20R 
KC1HDB     Jeff Martin              28R 
KC1HFO John Stoidis  20R 
KC1IIK       Scott Mowerson      20R 
KC1IIL        Matt Mowerson       21Y 
KC1ISI Kristin Olsson  21R  
KC1KQH John Kasinskas  21S 
KC1MBG    Robert Luby            21R 
KC1NQE    Shawn Warren         21R 
KC1NXP     Andrew Paolillo  21R 
KC1OCF     Karl Polak               21S 
KC1OMP    Damian Fries           21S 
KC1OSR     Gunnar Steinle       21R 
KC1OST     Bryon Heath            21R 
KC1OYM     Brian Boccuzzi       21R 
KC1OYN     Ricky Becker          21R 
KC1OYR     Brent Moyer            21R 
KC1PBQ     Randy Rilvest         21R 
KC1PHK     Lincoln Nichols          Y 
KC1PU       Bob Woodtke Jr.     22R 
KC1SA Stephen Allen          21R 
KC2MLH     Adam Castracane   21R 
KE1AU Robert Kaczor         21S 
KE1AV       Dave Sanford           20R 
KE1AY Donald Mitchell    21S 
KR1U Bob Eslinger           21S  
KX1USA     Rob Messercola      21R 
 

 MAILING ADDRESS:     
MERIDEN AMATEUR RADIO CLUB 

POB 583, MERIDEN CT. 06450 

MEMBERSHIP ROSTER 

              MEMBERSHIP STATS 

        TOTAL MEMBERS…….…..  110                                

        REGULAR(UNDER65)…....    55 

        SENIOR(65 & UP )……..….    53 

        LIFE………...…….…….……….   1 

        STUDENT(18 & UNDER).…....2 

KB1JL ERIC 

VICE PRESIDENT 

N1BRL BART 

SECRETARY 

K1WJL DAVE 

TREASURER 

K1RCT ROB 

STATION  

ACTIVITIES 

MANAGER 

PRESIDENT 

W1YSM  ED 

MARC OFFICERS 

KEY KLIX EDITOR DAVE SWEDOCK  K1WJL      
CONTACT DSWEDOCK@GMAIL.COM 

    203 235-8582 

        WEBSITE:      (USE LOWERCASE) 
                    www.w1nrg.com 

FORUM / BBS: 
        www.w1nrg.com/forum/       

 or  go to website and follow links 

CASTLE CRAIG 10-10 WEBSITE: 
      go to www.w1nrg.com  
       and follow the links 

CLUB REPEATER      W1KKF/R 
      147.36MHZ  +600 OFFSET 
  TONE 162,2 (IF ACTIVATED) 


